Neighbourhood Plans: Benefit or Burden?

 

The Localism Act provides that neighbourhoods can promote their own plans for the area, can identify sites where development should take place and put in place development policies on which planning applications should be determined by the local planning authority.
Nowhere in the country has yet adopted such a plan but many parts are considering it.
“The Planning Group” has been advising on the planning aspects of such plans and also offered to conduct the examinations into the conformity. We are providing the legal support behind this.
The Government has said that it will give support to neighbourhoods wanting to do this and has even put money behind the initiative.

The reality though is that to develop a neighbourhood plan does require effort and commitment from people in the given geographical area and with the benefit of professional support such a plan can be put in place to good effect.

Whether it is a benefit or burden only time will tell.

Certainly the Government intention is that it will need to be positive towards where development should be.  That can identify sites for development and in doing so exclude others. So where in areas there is controversy over a development of a site the opportunity for the neighbourhood to identify other land could be the only safe mechanism to protect the areas it does not wish to see developed.

As a consequence for those areas where there are development pressures the neighbourhoods do need to act quickly otherwise they could lose the safe havens of openness they have.  For landowners who want to see their land developed they need to act even quicker to get their sites allocated for planning permission.
In effect we have a race to see who will win.

The reality is that the Government need development to take place to deliver the housing targets to meet need. Developers and landowners therefore do need to act now to protect their own future financial interests.  If land elsewhere gets allocated developers will lose the opportunity for their sites to come forward for development for 5 to 10 years or even longer.

Links to other information about “The Localism Act”:

Information sheet 1
Information sheet 2
Information sheet 3
